
 
 
 
Via Email (oaljfiling@epa.gov)  
 
Honorable Susan L. Biro  
Chief Administrative Law Judge  
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, Mailcode 1900R  
Washington, D.C. 20460 
 

Re:  In the Matter of: Candace Stuart-Stephens and Jerrod Stuart 
Docket No.: CWA-10-2024-0024 
Administrative Complaint 

 
Dear Judge Biro: 
 

Pursuant to Section 22.21(a) of the Consolidated Rules of Practice, the above-captioned matter 
is hereby referred to you for assignment of an Administrative Law Judge. A copy of EPA’s Complaint 
and Respondent’s Answer to the Complaint are enclosed. 
 
Respondent is represented by: 
 
Norman M. Semanko (ISB No. 4761) 
nsemanko@parsonsbehle.com 
Garrett M. Kitamura (ISB No. 11502) 
gkitamura@parsonsbehle.com 
PARSONS BEHLE & LATIMER 
800 W. Main Street, Suite 1300 
Boise, Idaho 83702 
Telephone (208) 562-4900 
Facsimile (208) 562-4901 
 
Complainant is represented by:  
 
Patrick B. Johnson 
Assistant Regional Counsel 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 10 
Alaska Operations Office 
222 West 7th Avenue, #19 
Anchorage, Alaska 99513-7588 
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(907) 271-3914 
Johnson.patrick@epa.gov 
 
Please contact me via email at R10_RHC@epa.gov, if you have any questions. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Salee Porter 
Hearing Clerk, Region 10  
Office of Regional Counsel  
 

Enclosures 
 
cc:  Norman M. Semanko 
       Garrett M. Kitamura 
       Patrick B. Johnson 
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